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By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2021  2021-2026  2021-2031  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  0  *  *  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 0  *  *  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  *  not estimated  

Statutory pay-as-you-go 
procedures apply? Yes Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2032? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

* = between -$500,000 and $500,000. 
 

H.R. 147 would require the Department of Labor (DOL) to provide information about 
nationally registered apprenticeship programs to service members who are separating from 
active duty in the armed forces. The bill also would direct DOL, in coordination with the 
Department of Veterans Affairs (VA), to publish specified and searchable information on a 
public website about registered apprenticeships that are approved for participation under VA 
education benefit programs. 

DOL provides some information about registered apprenticeships in workshops and online to 
separating service members, and the department maintains a dedicated website 
(apprenticeship.gov) with more information specifically for service members and veterans. 
Consequently, CBO estimates that the costs to update and supplement the information about 
apprenticeships provided to service members and veterans would total less than $500,000 
over the 2021-2026 period. Such spending would be subject to the availability of 
appropriated funds. 

Because more information would be available to people eligible for education benefits 
administered by VA, CBO expects that some of them would newly use those benefits for 
apprenticeship programs and that others, who otherwise would have used their benefits to 
enroll in a postsecondary education programs (which typically are more costly), would 
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instead use them for apprenticeship programs. CBO estimates that the net changes in outlays 
under H.R. 147 would affect direct spending by insignificant amounts over the 2021-2031 
period. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Paul B.A. Holland. The estimate was reviewed by 
Leo Lex, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.  


